HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, AUGUST 23, 2011 – 10:35 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss collective bargaining and land acquisition:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


LAND ACQUISITION – RIVER STREET

Quotes from three appraising firms have been submitted to do appraisals on the above property.  An appraisal is needed so the town can see how much the land is worth before going forward on purchasing this property.  The last conversation with the Conservation Commission was that they were on board with getting an appraisal done.  Funds from conservation will pay for the appraisal.  Roy suggested going with the least expensive firm as long as the work that is being done is the same from all three firms.  Seelig will check with Conservation to see what their take is on the appraisal costs. 
FIREFIGHTERS NEGOTIATIONS

Chief Carrico has recommended modifying leave time to be taken in 10 and 14 hour parts rather that just the 24 hour shift.  Carrico confirmed that he will keep track of all leave taken and discipline anyone who is abusing the policy.  Roy was in favor of this change seeing as the Chief is proposing it.  

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to support Chief Carrico’s request for leave time to be taken in 10 and 14 hour shifts.

PATROL OFFICERS NEGOTIATIONS

The Town’s last proposal on wages was a 1.5% increase for FY2012 along with reopeners for FY2013 & 2014 in return for either grandfathering sick leave buy back or changing how overtime was determined by eliminating leave from the calculations. 

The patrol officers then offered a counter proposal of 1.5% for FY2012, 3% for FY2013 and 3 % for FY2014 in return for grandfathering sick leave by back to begin on July 1, 2011 and increasing the sick leave bonus for non use of sick days from four days to five days and extending the grandfathering while the patrol officers continue to serve in the departments.  According to Seelig’s calculations new officers will receive more money with a 1.5% pay increase over the course of 
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their employment than in a continuation of sick leave buy back even without guarantees of two 3% increases in future years.  

Seelig sees no good reason not to give them re openers seeing as we gave it to the other bargaining units.

On another note here has been some unofficial talk about assigning vehicles to patrol officers.  Not saying that every officer gets their own vehicle but each could be assigned the same car for their shift.  This could also be used as a bargaining chip with negotiations and may give them the incentive to stay on the department. The down side to this suggestion is that other departments would want to do the same.  Seelig will run this idea by Chief Manoogian.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 11:35 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

